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ADVISORY TO SHIPPING No. A-08-2016 

March 6, 2017 

TO            :   All Shipping Agents, Owners, and Operators 

SUBJECT: Mooring Line Requirements Reminder   

 
The Panama Canal Authority (ACP) would like to remind its customers that Section 9 of OP 
NOTICE TO SHIPPING No. N-1-2017 “Vessel Requirements” states that vessels are 
required to have six manila or synthetic mooring lines forward and six aft, in good condition 
prior to commencing transit. 
 
In addition, vessels transiting the Neopanamax locks are required to have four of the six lines 
forward and four of the six lines aft, in drums, and ready for use. 
 
These lines shall be at least 75 m (250 feet) in length and shall have an eye of at least 1.50 
m (five feet) spliced in one end.  The size and strength of these lines shall be suitable for the 
vessel’s size in order to safely dock, moor at a lock approach wall, or secure the vessel in a 
lock chamber. 
 
Non-compliance with this transit requirement has significant impact in our transit operations.  
Therefore, failure to comply shall be promptly reported to Canal authorities.  
 
We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to serving you. 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED 
 
Esteban G. Sáenz 
Executive Vice President for Operations 
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